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I t has been said that every ending is simply a new beginning. This has never been 
more accurate for Ozarks Technical Community College. Early this year, the 
college marked the completion of its first-ever capital campaign, an effort that 

raised more than $14 million for scholarships, student support programs, the Center 
for Health Education and the Center for Workforce Development. The campaign 
concluded with a celebration, but also with a renewed commitment to the daily task 
of meeting the needs of our students.

Even as the campaign was ending, there were many more new beginnings 
happening at OTC. The college broke ground for a new 28,000-sq.-ft. facility 
in Waynesville, which will open in 2013. New academic agreements were signed 
with Missouri State University, Missouri Southern State University and others.  
Technological advancements were made across the OTC system, from the new 
online/seated hybrid classes offered at the OTC Richwood Valley Campus, to the 
launch of a groundbreaking new website that received national attention.

And every day, we see new beginnings for our students. Whether they are 
returning to school after a long absence, starting college for the first time, or simply 
continuing their ongoing pursuit of a better career, every student that passes through 
our doors is experiencing the start of something.  

As we continue to celebrate and support these new beginnings at OTC, we 
continue to need your support. The local businesses and individuals who invest their 
time, money, equipment, knowledge and other resources are crucial to the college’s 
ability to meet the needs of its students and its community.  

As you will see in the pages of this report, OTC and its students have had an 
exciting year, with good news at every turn. None of it would be possible without 
your support. Thank you for the role you play in OTC’s continued success. We are 
proud to share this community with you.

 Dr. Hal Higdon, chancellor of Ozarks 
Technical Community College.

From the Chancellor’s Office

Mission Statement

The College mission is to provide 
accessible, high quality, and 
affordable learning opportunities that 
transform lives and strengthen the 
communities we serve.



Annual Report 2012   3

OTC in Review

A reflection on a year of 
news, awards, partnerships, 
groundbreakings and openings. 

Student Spotlight

Fran Ferguson received multiple 
awards and scholarships for her 
extraordinary leadership.

Distinguished Alumni 
Local business owner Rick 
Hughlett was awarded the 
Distinguished Alumni award.

Donor Profiles

A look at two generous 
contributors whose gifts to the 
college made a significant impact.

OTC Golf Tournament

This year’s fundraiser was another 
success, raising nearly $17,000.

Donor Reception

Scholarship recipients met  
and thanked donors.

Excellence in Education

Six members of the OTC family 
are honored for their outstanding 
work performance.

Donor Honor Roll

A listing of those who generously 
donated in 2012.

Financial Report

A snapshot of the 
OTC Foundation’s 
assets, gifts and 
scholarships.

Ways to Give

There are 
many ways 
to contribute 
to the OTC 
Foundation.

College  
Leadership

Meet OTC’s dedicated 
leaders.

contents

4

16

18

20

22

24

25

26

32

34

35

8

18

14

6

16



4    Annual Report 2012

OTC Foundation receives gift of 
fire engine and pumper for Fire 
Science Technology program 
January 26, 2012

The OTC Foundation received a gift of 
a 1979 Hendricks Hammerly pumper 
and fire engine from Jon’s Mid-America 
Fire Apparatus and its president, Jim 
Keltner. The fire engine is being used 
to train students in the Fire Science 
Technology program at OTC. 

“We are grateful for this gift to our 
Fire Science Technology program, 
and for the opportunities this will 
provide for our students,” said Dr. Hal 
Higdon, chancellor of Ozarks Technical 
Community College. “The hands-on 
training they will receive through this 
engine will be invaluable in preparing 
them for the workforce.”

State National Guard medics test 
at OTC
February 4, 2012

Medics from the Missouri Army 
National Guard converged on the OTC 
Springfield campus to participate in field 
medical scenarios involving the college’s 

manikins. The 50 medics from across 
the state used the college’s medical 
manikins that can simulate an array of 
injuries and maladies to treat as if they 
were in the field treating soldiers.  

The injuries and wounds the medics 
faced in the scenarios ran the gamut 
of what they would see in combat, 
including blast injuries from improvised 
explosive devices (IEDs), head injuries, 
gun shots and Sarin gas. 

The manikins have the ability to 
replicate symptoms through computer 
software that presents medical personnel 
with various issues, anything from 
shortness of breath to heart problems 
to a drug overdose. The manikins can 
bleed, sweat, roll their eyes, even turn 
blue in places due to lack of oxygen.

The National Guard plans to use 
OTC’s manikins and facilities twice a 
year to train medics.

OTC Founding Trustee  
Don Wessel passes away
February 6, 2012

Founding 
member of the 
Ozarks Technical 
Community 
College Board 
of Trustees Don 
Wessel passed 
away at the age of 
86. Wessel served 
on the Board of 
Trustees from 1990 until his retirement 
in 2008, and was President of the Board 
from 1992 to 1994. He was named a 
Trustee Emeritus upon his retirement.

“Mr. Wessel played an important 
role in the creation of OTC, and was 
a dedicated member of our Board for 
many years,” said Dr. Higdon. “We are 
thankful for the support he provided.”

Wessel was the founder, owner and 
president of Don Wessel Honda in 
Springfield, and an active community 
leader. A native of Cincinnati, Ohio, 

OTC IN REVIEW

 Don Wessel

 Missouri Army National Guard medics 
use the college’s medical manikins to 
participate in field medical scenarios.

 The OTC Foundation received a fire engine from Jon’s Mid-America Fire Apparatus and 
its president, Jim Keltner, to be used in training Fire Science Technology students. 
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he was a graduate of the University of 
Cincinnati and served in the United 
States Army. In addition to his work on 
the OTC Board of Trustees, he had also 
served in leadership roles with a variety 
of community organizations, including 
the Springfield Area Chamber of 
Commerce, the Springfield Symphony 
Orchestra and Ozarks Public Television.

OTC Foundation celebrates 
conclusion of Capital Campaign 
February 24, 2012

The OTC Foundation concluded 
its first-ever Major Gifts Capital 
Campaign, which raised a total of 
$14,409,713 in private giving for 
scholarships, student support programs, 
the Center for Health Education and 
the Center for Workforce Development. 
A Victory Celebration was held at the 
OTC Springfield Campus.

The grand total raised by the Capital 
Campaign, which includes several in-
kind gifts, such as the two buildings that 
have become the OTC Lebanon Center, 
is approximately $4.4 million more than 
the original goal of $10 million.

OTC Foundation receives 
$21,000 from Reliable Superstore
February 28, 2012

The OTC Foundation received a gift 
of $21,000 from Tony Stubblefield, 
vice president and managing partner 
of Reliable Superstore, to be used for 
scholarships for students in the college’s 
Automotive programs. 

The gift was used to establish two 
endowed scholarships: the Reliable 
Toyota Lexus Scion Automotive 
Scholarship, for students in the 
Automotive Technology or Auto 
Collision Repair Technology programs, 
and the Reliable BMW/Audi Springfield 
Automotive Scholarship, for students 
in the Automotive Technology, Auto 
Collision Repair Technology, or Diesel 
Technology programs.

OTC IN REVIEW

Jack and Peter Herschend 
receive Excellence in  
Business Award
March 9, 2012

Jack and Peter Herschend, co-founders 
and co-owners of Herschend Family 
Entertainment Corporation (formerly 
Silver Dollar City, Inc.), were presented 
with Ozarks Technical Community College’s 2012 Excellence in Business 
Award during a ceremony at Hickory Hills Country Club in Springfield.  

Jack Herschend is chairman emeritus of the board of directors of Herschend 
Family Entertainment and previously has served as chairman, president and 
CEO of the organization. His brother Peter served as executive vice president 
of the organization for 20 years and then as vice chairman of the board until 
he retired from that position in 2006.

Over the years, the brothers have expanded the family business interests: 
Herschend Family Entertainment owns, operates or partners in 26 properties 
in 12 states. Since the company was founded in the early 1960s, the many 
properties have received numerous international awards. Jack and Peter have 
also been personally recognized for industry excellence.

In addition to their business interests, the Herschends have been active in 
serving their community, devoting their time and resources to a variety of 
local, state and national organizations throughout their careers.

Past recipients of the Excellence in Business Award include John Q. 
Hammons, members of the O’Reilly family, SRC’s Jack Stack, Great Southern’s 
Bill Turner, real estate icon Carol Jones, and business owner and attorney  
Sam Hamra.

 Dr. Higdon presents award to 
brothers, Jack and Peter Herschend. 
 Excellence in Business awards.
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OTC breaks ground for new 
Center in Waynesville
April 5, 2012

Construction is underway at the 
site of the new OTC Waynesville 
Center, located at 600 GW Lane 
Street in Waynesville. An official 
groundbreaking ceremony brought a 
crowd of community supporters to the 
site, which is visible from Interstate 44 
alongside the Waynesville Career Center 
and Waynesville High School.

The City of Waynesville is building 
the new facility, and OTC will pay the 
bond and respective interest to the City 
over a 20-year lease agreement. OTC 
will have the option of purchasing the 
property for $1,000 plus the required 
closing costs at the end of the 20-year 
term. The total cost for the project is 

Students’ plays chosen for 
Playwriting Symposium
March 21, 2012

Betsy Woodsmansee and 
Courtney Cook couldn’t stop 
talking about having their plays 
chosen for the coveted Mid-
America Theatre Conference 
Playwriting Symposium. The 
symposium, held in Chicago, 
gave the two OTC students a 
chance to have their submitted 
plays used in the symposium’s 
dramatists lab, where veteran 
actors, writers and directors 
produce the students’ plays.

During the conference, the 
students were on hand for a 
staged reading of their plays, 
which is performed at the 
conference before an audience of 
professionals and academics from 
all over the world.

Woodsmansee’s 10-minute 
play entitled “You and Me and 
Them,” is about two friends who 
have to give up mutual imaginary 
friends. Cook’s play, entitled “Last 
Time,” is about a couple going 
through a relationship breakup. 

“It was so different seeing 
veteran actors doing your play. It 
was amazing,” Cook said.

For OTC, it was a rare moment 
for the theater arts program.

“Rarely do I see community 
colleges at this conference and 
rarely do I see undergraduates 
invited to present in the 
dramatists lab. I think it says a 
lot that OTC consistently sends 
undergraduate students to this 
conference,” said Jon Herbert, 
theater arts instructor at OTC.

Appearing at the symposium 
and having their submitted plays 
performed has given the two 
students in OTC’s Beginning 
Playwriting class a shot of 
confidence.

Said Cook: “To have people 
who have been doing it for years 
saying ‘you’re talented,’ is really 
something I’ll remember.

 OTC leadership and Waynesville 
officials perform the groundbreaking. 

 Dr. Higdon addresses guests attending 
the ceremony.
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approximately $5,000,000.
The new one-story building will be 

28,560 square feet on 4.5 acres, with 
324 available parking spaces. It will 
feature 11 classrooms and computer 
labs, two science labs, a student 
commons/lobby area, a quiet study 
space, and administrative offices. The 
new building will open its doors to 
students in the fall of 2013.

OTC chancellor receives 
international Award of 
Distinction
April 13, 2012

Dr. Hal Higdon, chancellor of OTC, 
was chosen to receive the Shirley B. 
Gordon Award of Distinction from Phi 
Theta Kappa, the international honor 
society for two-year college students. 

Out of more than 1,200 Phi Theta 
Kappa chapters, only 10 presidents or 
chancellors are chosen for this award 
each year. The award was presented 
to Dr. Higdon in Nashville, Tenn., at 
the organization’s annual international 
convention.

Recipients of the Shirley B. Gordon 
Award of Distinction are nominated by 
their colleges, and chosen by the Phi 
Theta Kappa Board of Directors. The 
presidents and chancellors who receive 
the award have provided extensive 
support and a variety of resources 
for their colleges’ Phi Theta Kappa 
chapters, including faculty advisor 
release time, a line-item budget for 
the chapters, financial support for 
chapters to participate in regional and 
international events, and scholarships 
for Phi Theta Kappa members.

OTC chapter of Phi Theta Kappa 
honor society brings home seven 
international awards
April 16, 2012

Representatives from OTC’s chapter 
of Phi Theta Kappa returned from 
the organization’s 94th international 
convention with seven awards in hand. 

As a whole, the college’s Phi Theta 
Kappa chapter received awards for 
Distinguished College Project and 
Distinguished Honors in Action Project. 
The chapter also received its second Beta 
Alpha Continued Excellence award, 
which is presented to chapters that place 
in the top 25 for three or more years. 
In addition, the student leadership 
team earned an award for Distinguished 
Chapter Officer Team. One student was 
recognized as Distinguished Chapter 
Member, and Chapter Advisor Steve 
Fritts, OTC instructor of American 
Sign Language, received an award for 
Continued Excellence in Advising and 
was elected Chair of the Association of 
Chapter Advisors.

OTC SIFE team places first in 
regional competition
April 23, 2012

The Students in Free Enterprise team 
from OTC placed first at SIFE USA 
Regional Competition, held this year in 
Chicago. This is the seventh Regional 
Championship for the college’s team. In 
addition, the team was recognized as a 
4.0 Team, a designation given for high 
quality projects and team operations, 
and a Club 44 Team, a designation 
given for excellence in membership 
recruitment efforts.

SIFE is an international non-profit 
organization active on more than 
1,400 college campuses in nearly 50 
countries. SIFE teams create economic 
opportunities in their communities 
by organizing outreach projects that 
promote free enterprise. 
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OTC Fine Arts department 
presents Neil Simon play
April 27, 2012

Neil Simon’s Tony award-winning 
comedy “The Good Doctor” came to 
life on the stage of the historic Gillioz 
Theatre in OTC’s fifth annual spring 
production, presented the last weekend 
in April. 

Set in Russia in the 19th century, 
“The Good Doctor” is a series of comic 
sketches introduced by a Narrator 
(author and humorist Anton Chekhov) 
who is searching for his next great 
story. A man sneezes on his boss 
and can’t stop apologizing, a dental 
surgeon’s apprentice tests his skills on 
a priest with an abscessed tooth, an 
out-of-work sailor charges admission 
to his own drowning; these sketches 
and others drew enthusiastic reactions 
from the crowds at each of the three 
performances.

OTC recognizes Jared family with 
naming ceremony
May 4, 2012

Ozarks Technical Community College 
held a ceremony to recognize Jerry and 
Linda Jared and family with the official 
naming of The Jared Family Atrium. 
The event was held in the newly-
designated Jared Family Atrium, located 
in the Information Commons at the 
OTC Springfield Campus. See page 20 
for full story.

Third annual 
Community Day 
offers something 
for everyone
April 28, 2012

The third annual 
Community Day event 
at the OTC Springfield 
Campus, drew crowds 
of area residents who 
may otherwise never 
have visited OTC.

Highlights of this 
year’s Community Day 
included the annual 
car and motorcycle 
show, welding repairs, 
and the spring plant 
sale. The event also 
included the unveiling of an electric 
car built by the OTC Automotive 
and Industrial Maintenance 
departments, plus tables and booths 
offering demonstrations, health 
screenings, hands-on projects and 
other information. The new OTC fire 
engine was on display, and robots 
programmed to recognize color 
and respond to voice commands 
were operating. There were live 
demonstrations of ice carving, sign 
language, stained glass making, 
cake decorating and Spanish 
language instruction. Health 
screenings available included blood 
pressure checks, hearing tests and 
oral hygiene exams.

 “The Good Doctor” took center 
stage at the historic Gillioz Theatre.  
 Jerry and Linda Jared at the naming 

ceremony for The Jared Family Atrium.
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Mayor Raeanne Presley and  
Steve Presley donate to  
OTC Table Rock Campus
May 8, 2012

Steve and Raeanne Presley donated 
funds to purchase the first classroom 
naming at the new OTC Table Rock 
Campus. Raeanne Presley is the mayor 
of Branson and vice chair of the OTC 
Foundation Board; Steve is a member 
of the Presley family that performs in 
Branson at the Presleys’ Country Jubilee.

Construction on the new facility, 
located in Hollister along Highway 65, 
is expected to be complete in the fall of 
2013. See page 21 for full story.

OTC, MSSU sign academic 
memo of understanding
May 9, 2012

Graduates and alumni of OTC can 
now transfer seamlessly to Missouri 
Southern State University to continue 
their education. Leaders from the two 
institutions signed a memorandum 
of understanding Wednesday, May 9, 
that allows OTC students and alumni 
with an Associates of Applied Science 
or Associate of Science to transfer to 
MSSU to earn their Bachelor of Applied 
Science degree.

“We are pleased to enter into this 
partnership with MSSU. It allows 
OTC graduates and alumni to continue 
their educational career at Missouri 
Southern State University,” said OTC 
Chancellor Dr. Hal Higdon. “We are 
constantly looking for new educational 
opportunities with four-year institutions 
that benefit our students.”

Commencement ceremony 
honors graduates, distinguished 
alumnus
May 17, 2012

More than 600 graduates took part in 
the 2012 commencement ceremony, 
held at JQH Arena. Approximately 
7,000 family members and friends 

looked on as commencement 
speaker Dr. David Russell, Missouri’s 
commissioner of higher education, 
commended the graduates for their hard 
work and challenged them to commit to 
a vision of their future.

OTC’s Distinguished Alumni 
award was presented during the 
commencement ceremony to Rick 
Hughlett for his accomplishments and 
professional success as owner of Rick’s 
Automotive. See page 18 for full story.

OTC reaches out to military, 
veterans and families for first-
ever Military Open House
June 9, 2012

Ozarks Technical Community College 
hosted a Military Open House event 
at the OTC Waynesville Center, 
designed as an opportunity for veterans, 
active members of the military, and 
their families to learn more about 
opportunities provided by OTC.

Information was provided on the 
programs of study available, the 
enrollment process, and how to pay for 
college. Additionally, potential students 
and their families were able to tour the 
facility, and to learn more about some of 
the many resources offered through the 
college, including Financial Aid options, 
Disability Support Services, and Career 
Employment Services.

 More than 600 graduates and their 
families took part in this year’s 
commencement ceremony at JQH Arena.

In addition, there were activities 
for kids, including a bounce house, 
face painting, portrait drawing, and 
papercrete flower planter making. 
The Springfield-Greene County 

Mobile Library was 
also on site for 

the event.

   Community Day visitors enjoy 
a number of activities at the OTC 
Springfield Campus.
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Fine Arts’ Wishing Wall project a 
hit in community
June 10, 2012

Kat Allie had no idea people would 
be so enthused when she unveiled her 
community wishing wall project.

“I thought visually it would be cool, 
but it was something the way each 
person has interacted with the piece 
and the wishes they put down,” said the 
OTC Fine Arts instructor.

The wall that Allie developed is a large 
painting of Vincent Van Gogh’s famous 
“Starry Night.” The painting is on a 
large piece of cardboard perforated with 
holes. People write their wish on a piece 
of colored paper that matches the color 
of the painting and insert it into the 
small opening.

There are 12,000 holes in the 
painting. After the wall made the rounds 
at OTC’s Community Day and the 
ArtsFest community event in the spring, 
about 1,500 holes had been filled.

Allie plans to circulate the wall at 
community events and when it is filled, 
she will seal the wall and display it at the 
gallery. She estimates it will take about a 
year to fill all the holes.

OTC, MSU sign articulation 
agreements for two programs
June 12, 2012

Ozarks Technical Community College 
and Missouri State University signed 
two articulation agreements providing 
a seamless pathway for OTC students 
to transfer their Associate of Arts and 
Associate of Applied Science degrees to 
complete a bachelor’s degree entirely 
online with MSU.

Specifically, a Bachelor of Applied 

Science in technology management can 
be completed online for OTC students 
who have earned an Associate of Applied 
Science. OTC students may transfer 
their credits for junior status with 
Missouri State University. Similarly, a 
Bachelor of Science in criminology can 
be completed online for OTC students 
who have earned an Associate of Arts.

OTC receives $500,000 for OTC 
Lebanon Center through USDA 
Loan Program
 June 26, 2012

The U.S. Department of Agriculture 
announced Ozarks Technical 
Community College will be the ultimate 
recipient of $500,000 for expansion at 
the OTC Lebanon Center. The funds 
will be presented to the Laclede Electric 
Cooperative, the organization that 
applied for the loan, and then passed on 
to OTC.

The funds, provided through the 
USDA Rural Economic Development 
Loan and Grant program, are designed 
to assist with economic growth and 
development in rural communities 
across the country. OTC will use 
its $500,000 loan to add six general 
education classrooms, one of which 
can be used as a science laboratory, 
to Reuben and Mary Lou Casey 
Hall at the OTC Lebanon Center. 
This expansion will help to serve the 
anticipated enrollment increases over 
the next five years.

 Members of the community help fill in the 
OTC wishing wall art project, created in part 
by instructor Kat Allie, at ArtsFest.  

 OTC Chancellor Dr. Hal Higdon and MSU 
President Clif Smart sign new articulation 
agreements.
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OTC receives $15,000 grant from 
Musgrave Foundation
June 27, 2012

The Springfield-based Musgrave 
Foundation presented the OTC 
Foundation with a grant for $15,000. 
OTC will use the funds for scholarships 
for students in Allied Health programs. 
The grant was presented during a 
press conference held by the Musgrave 
Foundation at the OTC Springfield 
Campus to announce the recipients of 
35 grants totaling nearly $200,000.

Hoffman 
Supply 
Co., Inc., 
establishes 
scholarship
July 11, 2012

The OTC 
Foundation 
received a gift 
from the family 
of William N. 
Bunselmeyer 
to establish 
an endowed 
scholarship in 
memory of their 
father and owner 
of Hoffman 
Supply Co., Inc., 

now doing business as Johnstone Supply. 
The scholarship will benefit students in 
the college’s Heating, Refrigeration and 
Air Conditioning program.

OTC and CFO announce 
$50,000 challenge grant
 July 18, 2012

Ozarks Technical Community College 
and the Community Foundation 
of the Ozarks announced a new 
$50,000 challenge grant initiative to 

support OTC’s Allied Health Clinical 
Simulation Center, a 2,000 square-
foot, multi-disciplinary high-fidelity 
simulation lab that provides training 
for students in 12 programs at OTC, 
as well as for a variety of healthcare 
professionals already in the workforce.

The Community Foundation of the 
Ozarks will match every dollar raised by 
the OTC Foundation, up to $25,000, 
by June 30, 2013. 

OTC launches groundbreaking 
new website
August 20, 2012

An innovative new way to find 
information about OTC arrived on the 
first day of the fall semester. Beginning 
that morning, visitors to www.otc.edu 
found a new homepage featuring a logo, 
a search bar — and not much else. 

Believed to be the first webpage 
of its kind among higher education 
institutions, the simple new start page 
was developed after statistics showed 
that the search function was the most-
used piece of OTC’s current website. 
More than 80 percent of the college’s 
website visitors find what they are 
looking for through an outside search 
tool or OTC’s Google search server. 

Fox KRBK hosts “American Idol” auditions  
at OTC Richwood Valley Campus
July 14, 2012

This summer, American Idol fever came to the OTC 
Richwood Valley Campus. Local Fox affiliate KRBK 
held auditions at the OTC Richwood Valley Campus, 
located between Nixa and Ozark. The winner received 
a guaranteed audition in front of an “American Idol” 
producer at the Oklahoma City auditions, along with 
travel expense money.

The top performers at the local audition event 
performed at the end of the day in the atrium of OTC 
Richwood Valley’s Life Science Technology Center. The 
winner was presented with a check for $300 for his trip 
to the next round of auditions.

 Top local vocalists give it their all during the FOX-KRBK 
“American Idol” auditions held at OTC.

 Members of the Musgrave Foundation present a $15,000 grant to 
the OTC Foundation during a press conference held at OTC. 
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OTC Richwood Valley offering 
new hybrid courses
September 3, 2012

OTC is now offering a new opportunity 
for students at the OTC Richwood 
Valley Campus: hybrid courses, a 
combination of online and traditional 
classroom learning. 

Hybrid courses are typically divided 
into 50% classroom work and 50% 
online interaction. Students taking 
hybrid classes at OTC Richwood 
Valley will participate in on-campus 
instruction on Fridays, while staying 
connected with their instructors and 
fellow students through discussion 

forums, email and virtual meeting 
rooms throughout the week.

“Students are now able to 
complete a full-time schedule 
of hybrid courses every Friday 
at the OTC Richwood 
Valley Campus. This a 
great option for someone 
wanting the traditional 
classroom environment while 

maintaining a full-time or 
part-time job the rest of the 

week,” explained College Director 
of OTC Online Matt Harris. 

MSU now offering evening 
business program tailored  
for OTC students
September 4, 2012

Missouri State University’s College 
of Business Administration (COBA) 
is offering a two-year, two-night-per-
week evening general business program 
designed especially for OTC students. 

The program provides maximum 
flexibility through a combination of 
evening, online, and “blended” courses.

The courses are sequenced so that 
OTC students who enter the program 
(either in fall or spring) with an A.A. 
degree and appropriate business 
foundation coursework can graduate 
with a Bachelor of Science in General 
Business degree within two years.

OTC holds dedication ceremony 
for Lewis Family Early Childhood 
Education Center
August 29, 2012

Ozarks Technical Community College 
recognized the late David Lewis this summer, 
when a ceremony was held to officially dedicate 
the Lewis Family Early Childhood Education Center. 
Lewis gifted $1 million for student scholarships to the OTC Foundation, the 
fundraising arm of the college, through inclusion in his will. 

The event also included recognition of the OTC students who have 
benefitted from the scholarship fund established by Lewis’ gift. The 
scholarships are designed to primarily assist students from Lewis’ home 
communities of Stone and Taney County who are pursing their education in 
the college’s business and technical 
programs.

Originally from Rockaway Beach, 
Mo., Lewis earned his wealth by 
working at Sears in Springfield for 
nearly 40 years, living a frugal lifestyle, 
and investing wisely. He had no 
dependents and wanted to make sure 
his legacy could help others. At the 
time it was received, Mr. Lewis’ gift 
was the largest in Ozarks Technical 
Community College’s history.

 OTC students receiving the Lewis Family 
scholarship attended the dedication 
ceremony. 
 Long-time family friend Jerry Redfern 

speaks on behalf of the Lewis family. 

David 
Lewis
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OTC, universities collaborate on 
academic, service projects
September 18, 2012

The five Springfield-area universities 
and colleges are coming together to 
collaborate on two projects. The leaders 
of Ozarks Technical Community 
College, Drury University, Evangel 
University, Missouri State University, 
and Southwest Baptist University 
signed agreements regarding creation 
of a Foreign Languages Institute, and 
announced plans to work together on an 
annual community service project. 

Missouri State University will 
establish the Foreign Languages Institute 
at the Jim D. Morris Center. 

The university presidents/chancellors 
also announced that they would join 
together on a fall service project, which 
they plan to do annually. This year’s 
project was to provide more than 1,000 
volunteers for Meals a Million, a three-
day event during which volunteers 
would package 1,111,111 meals for 
impoverished people.

OTC named to national list of 
military-friendly schools
September 20, 2012

Victory Media, an organization designed 
to provide information for military 
personnel transitioning into civilian 
life, named OTC to the annual Military 
Friendly Schools list. The 2013 Military 
Friendly Schools list honors the top 
15 percent of colleges, universities and 
trade schools in the country that are 
doing the most to embrace America’s 
military service members, veterans, and 

spouses as students and ensure their 
success on campus. 

The 1,739 colleges, universities and 
trade schools on this year’s list exhibit 
leading practices in the recruitment 
and retention of students with military 
experience. These schools have 
world-class programs and policies for 
student support on campus, academic 
accreditation, credit policies, flexibility, 
and other services to those who served. 

The list of Military Friendly Schools 
was compiled through extensive research 

and a data-driven survey 
of more than 12,000 
VA-approved schools 
nationwide.

OTC IN REVIEW

Chairman of OTC Foundation Board of Directors passes away
Monday, September 17

John Lambert, chairman of the OTC Foundation Board of Directors, passed away 
in a plane crash on Saturday, September 15, along with his three children and 
local businesswoman Robin Melton. Lambert was the owner and president of 
Missouri Insulation & Supply, Inc.

“The loss of John Lambert will be felt not only at OTC, but throughout the 
community,” said Dr. Hal Higdon, chancellor of OTC. “He was a leader in his 
industry, and was committed to making Springfield a better place to live, work, 
and raise a family.”

In addition to his service on the OTC Foundation Board of Directors, Lambert 
served as president of the Young Presidents Organization, was on the board 
of Big Brother Big Sisters and a member of the Home Builders Association, 
and was Webelos Den Leader for Pack 197 of Sequiota Elementary School. 
The Springfield Business Journal included Lambert as one of its “40 Under 40” 
honorees in 2005.

“John was a good man and a good friend, and he will be missed,” said 
Cliff Davis, vice chancellor and executive director of the OTC Foundation. “His 
dedication to OTC and its mission was merely one piece of his dedication to 
improving Springfield as a whole.”

Lambert served on the OTC Foundation Board from 2009 until his passing; he 
had been elected chairman in July 2012. Wil Fischer Companies President Jeffrey 
Gower was chosen to succeed Lambert as chairman in November.

 Chairman John Lambert during the  
dedication ceremony for the Lewis 
Family Early Childhood Education 
Center in August.

 OTC was named to the 
2013 Military Friendly 
Schools list which honors 
the top institutions in the 
country for military service 
members, veterans, and 
spouses as students.
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OTC IN REVIEW

OTC chancellor receives 
Pacesetter of the Year award
September 26, 2012

Dr. Hal Higdon, chancellor of OTC, 
received the Pacesetter of the Year award 
from the college’s district of the National 
Council for Marketing and Public 
Relations (NCMPR). The Pacesetter of 
the Year award recognizes a community 
college president or CEO who has 
demonstrated excellence in leadership 
and support of the college’s marketing 
and public relations efforts. The award 
was presented at the NCMPR District 5 
Conference, held in Wichita, Kan.

OTC receives gift from 
Sunderland Foundation
October 23, 2012

The Kansas City-based Sunderland 
Foundation presented the OTC 
Foundation with a gift of $100,000 
toward construction costs for the Allied 
Health Clinical Simulation Center, a 
2,000-square-foot, multi-disciplinary 
high-fidelity simulation lab that will 
allow OTC to educate more than 600 
students across 12 programs, as well as 
provide training for a variety of local 
healthcare professionals. 

 Practical nursing students train with 
high-tech simulation manikins that will be 
used in the new Simulation Center. 

Donor of OTC Lebanon 
Facilities Passes Away
Sunday, October 7

Mary Lou Casey, who, along with her 
husband, Reuben, donated the buildings 
and land that make up Ozarks Technical 
Community College’s Lebanon Center, 
passed away following a short battle 
with cancer. She was 84 years old. 

“Mrs. Casey has been a friend to OTC, and has invested a great deal in the 
education of the Lebanon area community,” said Dr. Hal Higdon, chancellor 
of OTC. “We are saddened at the news of her passing, and we are thankful 
for her support and her contribution to the college.”

Reuben and Mary Lou Casey have operated a construction and 
warehousing company in San Clemente, Calif., since the 1970’s. They 
completed two buildings in Lebanon, Mo., in 2007. In 2009, due to changes 
in the economy, they began searching for an education institution to which 
they could donate the buildings. They chose OTC after the college presented 
the couple with a thorough plan for how it would use the facilities.

“In the time since they presented their gift to OTC, I have had several 
opportunities to visit Mr. and Mrs. Casey,” said Cliff Davis, vice chancellor and 
executive director of the OTC Foundation. “I have enjoyed getting to know 
this remarkable couple, and I will miss Mrs. Casey.” 

Mr. and Mrs. Casey donated the two buildings and more than 13 acres of 
land to OTC in 2009. The total property was valued at approximately $2.6 
million, and is the largest gift the college has ever received. Casey Hall, the 
first of the buildings to be completed, opened its doors for classes in the fall 
of 2011.

  Reuben and Mary Lou Casey speak 
at the Casey dedication ceremony. 
  Donor Mary Lou Casey. 
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OTC receives four awards from 
Missouri Community College 
Association
November 5, 2012

Representatives from OTC brought 
home four awards from the 48th 
Annual Missouri Community College 
Association Convention. Held this 
year in Kansas City, the convention 
drew hundreds of faculty, staff, and 
administrators from the 12 community 
college systems across the state. 

Jackie McKinsey, founding member 
of the OTC Board of Trustees, was 
honored with the Trustee Leadership 
Award; Michael Pulley, instructor of 
English at OTC, received the Senior 
Service Award; and two OTC students 
were chosen for the Association’s 
Student Leadership Award.

Davis honored as Outstanding 
Philanthropic Fundraising 
Professional of the Year 
November 16, 2012

The Association of Fundraising 
Professionals Ozarks Region 
Chapter presented the Outstanding 
Philanthropic Fundraising Professional 
of the Year Award to Ozarks Technical 
Community College’s Cliff Davis, 
vice chancellor and executive director 
of the OTC Foundation. The award 
was presented at the 2012 National 
Philanthropy Day awards program, held 
in Springfield.

“Cliff Davis exhibits both a tireless 
commitment to OTC and an incredible 
ability to spread his enthusiasm to 
others,” said Dr. Higdon.

OTC named fifth fastest-growing 
community college in country
December 10, 2012

A report released by Community 
College Week lists OTC as one of the 
fastest-growing community colleges in 
the nation last year. The college ranked 
fifth among schools with enrollments 

of 10,000 or higher, with a 9.1 percent 
enrollment increase from fall 2010 to 
fall 2011. OTC grew from 13,907 to 
15,179 students from 2010 to 2011. 

Naming ceremony held in honor 
of J. Howard and Jan Fisk at 
OTC Lebanon Center
December 13, 2012

Lebanon natives J. Howard and Jan 
Fisk were recognized with a ceremony 
to name the J. Howard and Jan Fisk 
Conference Room. The event was held 
outside the conference room in Casey 
Hall at the OTC Lebanon Center.

Mr. Fisk is the owner of J. Howard 
Fisk Limousine Co. and serves on the 
boards of more than 25 community 
organizations. He is a member and 
past chair of the Ozarks Technical 
Community College Board of Trustees. 

OTC Foundation receives 
equipment gift from  
Youngblood Auto Group
December 13, 2012

Youngblood Auto Group has presented 
the OTC Foundation with a gift of 
tools and equipment valued at more 
than $175,000. The donated items will 
be used to help train students in the 
college’s automotive programs.

The gift included fenders, steering and 
suspension parts, air conditioning units, 
electrical components, transmissions, 
and other assorted automotive parts.

OTC IN REVIEW

 Cliff Davis was honored as the 
Outstanding Philanthropic Fundraising 
Professional of the Year Award. 
  MCCA’s Trustee Leadership Award is 

presented to Jackie McKinsey by MCCA 
Executive Director Zora Mulligan.
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F
erguson Fran Ferguson was 

awarded an Excellence 
in Education scholarship 
from Gonzaga 
University, and a Phi 
Theta Kappa transfer 
scholarship. Fran also 
received the Missouri 
Community College 
Association’s Student 
Leadership Award.

“I love being able to represent 
students at OTC. I’m very 
proud to be considered one of 
their leaders and always try my 
best to keep their interests at 
the forefront.”
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F
erguson

Student spotlight

I f you’re looking for the perfect example of a student 
leader at OTC, you don’t need to look any further than 
Fran Ferguson.

Fran has been heavily involved in student activities at 
OTC. In addition to serving in key leadership roles here, she 
has worked toward taking on a national role in one student 
organization. She was part of the leadership team for the 
college’s Phi Theta Kappa chapter that won a distinguished 
chapter award at its International Convention.

Fran also ran for International President of Phi Theta 
Kappa. Although she was not chosen to be president, her 
leadership did not go unnoticed, and Gonzaga University in 
Spokane, Washington, awarded her a $25,000 Excellence in 
Education scholarship. She also received a $2,000 Phi Theta 
Kappa transfer scholarship. 

Additionally, Fran was presented with the OTC 
Foundation Golf Tournament Scholarship during the 2011-
2012 academic year. 

Fran, who has been a student at OTC for five years, is past 
president of the college’s Student Government Association.

“I love being able to represent students at OTC. I’m very 
proud to be considered one of their leaders and always try 
my best to keep their interests at the forefront,” she said.

Recently, Fran was presented with the Missouri 
Community College Association’s Student Leadership Award. 
Fran earned the award based on both her grade point average 
and outstanding leadership qualities.

Fran said she was surprised to learn that she had won the 
top state award.

“I didn’t even know I was nominated. I was totally 
shocked. College hasn’t been easy for me all of the time, 
between working, going to class and being involved as a 
student leader. It’s nice to be recognized,” said Fran, who has 
a 3.74 GPA.

Fran, who is working in the college’s bookstore while going 
to class, said she plans to attend the Walt Disney World 
College Program. She will also be taking collegiate classes 
in organizational leadership and creativity and innovation. 
From there, she will move on to either Rockhurst University 
in Kansas City, Missouri, or Hollins University in Roanoke, 
Virginia, next fall to complete a bachelor’s degree in 
psychology and communications. 

After that, she hopes to first move on to University of 
Pennsylvania and then to Gonzaga University to finish her 
master’s and doctorate degrees in positive psychology and 
leadership studies. Her goal is to become a life coach and 
counselor. 

Throughout her academic career, Fran has had an enduring 
love for education and work in her life.

“I am a passionate individual who values hard work and 
education. I enjoy learning, either in the classroom or on the 
job. I am a believer in always striving to improve yourself, 
thus I constantly try and find ways to better myself, either 
personally or professionally,” she said.

P ic ture-per f ec t  example

 As a student leader, Fran Ferguson often held a role in official 
college events and dedications, such as the Jared Family Atrium 
naming this fall.
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Hughlett

distinguished alumni

T o say that Rick Hughlett has been involved in 
Ozarks Technical Community College is quite an 
understatement.

Even before the start of OTC, Hughlett was getting 
his formal automotive training at Graff Vocational 
Technical School, which later became OTC. He was on the 
Automotive Technology advisory board at Graff and then 
continued to hold the same position at OTC.

He’s a member of the OTC Foundation Board of 
Directors, and received the college’s Distinguished Alumni 
Award at last May’s commencement. He and his wife, Karen, 
have endowed the Rick and Karen Hughlett Scholarship for 
students in the college’s automotive program.

Today, Hughlett, owner of Rick’s Automotive, offers 
training to OTC students at his business, and has hired 
OTC graduates to fill positions in his 30-year-old company. 

A key hire almost 13 years ago was Bill Murcko, an OTC 
graduate who took second in the nation in the SkillsUSA 
automotive competition. Today, Murcko is a technician 
at Rick’s Automotive who helps oversee the company’s 
ambulance maintenance and repair work for vehicles in a 
16-county area.

 Rick Hughlett, owner of Rick’s Automotive, offers training to 
OTC students at his business and often hires OTC graduates. 

 Hughlett receives the Distinguished Alumni Award at this 
year’s commencement ceremony.

Business
Taking Care of 
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Hughlett

distinguished alumni

He was instrumental in the formation 
of the Advisory Committee of area 
automotive service providers to 
work with the OTC Transportation 
Department, and he offers a mentoring 
program for students from OTC’s 
Automotive Repair program.

There may be no better cheerleader 
for the college and its core mission than 
Hughlett.

“OTC is here for the community. 
When a Lily Tulip or Zenith closes, you 
see the impact close-up. You see the 
empty parking lots. That’s when OTC 
comes in and does its part, “ he said. 

“OTC has the retraining for those 
who are looking for another job. OTC 
is poised to help with nursing training, 
Middle College, all kinds of training.”

Hughlett takes pride when he hears 
OTC being complimented by residents 
and local business owners throughout 
the region.

“It’s not uncommon to hear people 
on the street talk about how proud they 
are to have OTC here and what it’s done 
for our community. It has helped raise 
the level of income here. OTC is now 
branching out into other communities 
and offering courses online. It’s going to 
keep growing,” he said.

Hughlett knows the kind of impact 
OTC has on regional business.

“If OTC weren’t here to offer training 
for people to get a good job, we’d all be 
selling hamburgers to each other. People 
would have to move to get the kind of 
training OTC offers,” he said. 

“OTC has exceeded my expectations 
of what the college could mean for the 
region. How lucky are we to have it? It’s 
fun to be a part of and I’m honored to 
be on the OTC Foundation board.”

 Rick Hughlett gives credit to his own 
technical education for the success he has 
experienced as a local business owner.

“OTC has exceeded my 
expectations of what the 
college could mean for the 
region.“
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JaredSupporting Student  
Opportunities  

When Jerry Jared was asked to join the OTC 
Foundation Board of Directors, he did so because he 

was intrigued to find out what the college was all about.
From that moment on, Jared found out plenty, and is now 

one of the college’s biggest backers.
“I have seen its growth and what it is doing for the 

community. I learned that OTC did more things for people 
than I ever imagined,” he said.

Jared is a Springfield native who was chairman, president 
and CEO of Consumers Markets and is now chairman 
and CEO of Jared Enterprises. He is also the former owner 
of Cody’s Convenience Stores. Jared has seen OTC fill 
educational and technical needs.

“OTC provides people with opportunities through flexible 
scheduling and important technical skills,” Jared said.

“For the business community, OTC has prepared a 
workforce to draw from. Before OTC, finding skilled folks to 
fill positions was difficult. OTC has become a real asset.”

As a former member of Drury University’s Board of 
Trustees, Jared was happy to see the private university come 

on board in collaborative efforts with OTC. Missouri State 
University has also entered into such articulation agreements 
with the college.

Jared served on the OTC Foundation board from 2003-
2011; his son, Curtis, joined the board in 2012. What Jared 
learned about OTC while on the board led to his generous 
gift that resulted in the naming of The Jared Family Atrium 
on the OTC Springfield Campus in the spring of 2012.  

“It came about after seeing a combination of programs and 
leadership and all of those people who are really dedicated to 
giving people the opportunity to do something. I like people 
asking me why I gave the gift,” he said.

Dr. Hal Higdon, chancellor of Ozarks Technical 
Community College, said the college was grateful to the Jared 
family for their support and their generosity.

“Their investment in our workforce development programs 
is vital to the continued success of that important part of the 
college,” Dr. Higdon said.

“The Jared family was among the first to give toward the 
Center for Workforce Development Initiative,” added Cliff 
Davis, vice chancellor and executive director of the OTC 
Foundation. “The official naming of The Jared Family Atrium 
was a great opportunity to thank them publicly for their 
generous support.”

Jared said he’s confident the college will continue to 
contribute to the quality of life in the region.

“Other institutions say some students are not qualified for 
college and that they don’t fit. OTC doesn’t say that. They 
provide skills that give folks a leg up when looking for work. 
They give people a chance, so I’m proud to be a part of that,” 
he said.

 “OTC is giving opportunity and success to folks. I couldn’t 
imagine what we did before OTC was here.”

donor profiles

 Jerry Jared speaks at the official naming of The Jared Family 
Atrium on the OTC Springfield Campus.  The Jared family.
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Presley

Donor profiles

Helping Their 
Community Grow

When Raeanne and Steve Presley look at the steel 
skeleton that soon will become the OTC Table Rock 

Campus, the Branson couple are filled with pride.
“The campus is for everyone in the region to use, including 

our extended Branson community. I’m so glad it’s here. 
It’s good for all of us,” said Raeanne Presley, the mayor of 
Branson and a member of the OTC Foundation Board of 
Directors since 2010.

The Mayor and her husband, Steve, were so impressed 
with the new campus going up in nearby Hollister that they  
decided to purchase the structure’s first classroom naming. 
The new campus is expected to open in the fall of 2013.

“This building is going to be so stunning. I think that it’s 
going to be quite a place,” said Mr. Presley, a member of 
the Presley family that performs in Branson at the Presleys’ 
Country Jubilee. 

Mayor Presley said the reason she and her husband made a 
gift to OTC was to make a statement.

“We strongly believe that this campus could help the 
community and have a positive impact on the region. We 

sincerely believe that education can lead to a more fulfilling 
life. It will be an opportunity for someone who wants to take 
the steps they need to improve their life,” she said.

Mayor Presley was well aware of OTC when she joined 
the OTC Foundation board two years ago. She had seen the 
OTC Branson Center grow and was a member of the center’s 
advisory board, made up of local business leaders.

“I was very impressed by the way the college responded so 
rapidly to the various business needs when it came to training 
the workforce in this area,” Mayor Presley said.

“I don’t think people know, until they see the facility going 
up, how OTC will transform the area and the community.” 

The building, which sits high on a bluff above U.S. 65 and 
Highway 165, stands as an educational beacon for everyone 
in the region.

“The expanded campus may be the difference for someone 
who is looking to improve their educational situation in life 
and may not have been able to find it in the past. Now, they’ll 
have it right at their back door,” Mayor Presley said. 

“The expanded campus may be the difference 
for someone who is looking to improve their 
educational situation in life and may not have 
been able to find it in the past.”

 Raeanne and Steve Presley, 
in front of Plaster Hall at the 
OTC Table Rock Campus site, 
purchased the structure’s 
first classroom naming. 
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 Scott Whittaker of the 
Positronic Industries, Inc., team 
practices his swing before the 
tournament teed off.



Annual Report 2012   23

OTC Foundation golf tournament

Event Sponsors  
Bates & Associates, Inc., Lunch Sponsor 
Nabholz Construction Corporation, 19th Hole Sponsor
Don Wessel Honda, Inc., Hole-in-One Challenge Sponsor
Rick’s Automotive, Inc., 1st Hole Sponsor
Wendy’s of Missouri, Sam & June Hamra, 9th Hole Sponsor
Mark Haseltine, 18th Hole Sponsor
CoxHealth, Putting Green Sponsor

T he 6th annual OTC Foundation Golf Tournament was held at Hickory 
Hills Golf and Country Club on Monday, September 24, 2012. It 
was another beautiful day with 96 players and more than 30 sponsors 

participating in the tournament. Thanks to the contributions of players, sponsors, 
and volunteers, more than $17,000 dollars were raised for the OTC Foundation 
Golf Tournament Scholarship.

Bates & Associates, Inc.
BKD, LLP
Citizens Memorial Healthcare
Copy Products, Inc.
CoxHealth
Custom Metalcraft, Inc.
Davis, Lynn & Moots, P.C.
Edward Jones
Guaranty Bank
Jackson Brothers of the South, LLC
Kilowatt Krewe
Krueger International, Inc.
Lathrop & Gage
Mark Haseltine
McGraw-Hill
Mercy Health Springfield 

Communities

Nabholz Construction Corporation
Neale & Newman, LLP
Ollis & Company Risk & Benefit 

Advisors
O’Reilly Auto Parts, Inc.
OTC Information Technology Team
Pearson Education
Pinnacle Sign Group, Inc.
Polsinelli Shughart
Positronic Industries, Inc.
Republic Ford | Lincoln
Rick’s Automotive, Inc.
Skaggs Regional Medical Center
Steelman Transportation
Wendy’s of Missouri,  

Sam & June Hamra
Young & Company

Jackson Brothers of the South, LLC
Ozarks Coca Cola/Dr. Pepper Bottling Company
Wil Fischer Companies

Product Sponsors

 1st place Blue Flight winners  
Mike Jensen and Brent DuPee from 
Nabholz Construction Corporation.

 Custom Metalcraft team of Tom 
Georges, Stuart Coutchie, Drew Holden 
and John Cheek.

 Positronic Industries, Inc., team of 
Monty Schneider, Justin French, John 
Gentry and Scott Whittaker.

 Nabholz Construction Corporation team 
of Brent DuPee, Brent Blevins, Mike Jensen 
and Paul Hively.

Hole, Scoreboard, Beverage Cart & Team Sponsors
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OTC Foundation donor reception

T he OTC Foundation hosted its 
4th annual Donor Reception 
at the Tower Club on April 3, 

2012.  It was a memorable event that 
brought together scholarship recipients 
and scholarship donors who have helped 
make students’ higher education dreams 
a reality. This annual event gives donors 
and students an opportunity to meet 
one another and to say “Thank You.” 

The great view of the OTC Springfield 
Campus from the Starlight room made 
this occasion one of the most exciting 
receptions of the year, with more than 
200 scholarship recipients and their 
families attending.

“Words cannot describe how thankful I am 
for your help. I am now able to finish my last 
semester at OTC. Your gift has taken a financial 
burden off of my shoulders and is helping my 
dream of being a nurse come true. Thank you 
so much for your generosity.”

–Rachel Schweiss, scholarship recipient
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2012

Becky Dalton
Daniel Kopsas
Jacob Lewellen
Lawrence Lininger
Thomas McCune 
Janet Sell

2011

David Aderhold
Stephanie Brown
Vanda Chism
Crystal Hofegartner
Patrick Iver

2010

Norma Hedgpeth
Cindy Hinds
Dr. Randy Humphrey
Dianne Juby
Eric Ogan

2009

Jason Ayer
Kristina Bridges-Templeton
Debbie Carlstrom
Lyndsey Fronterhouse
Barrie Talbott

2008

Sharmane Arnold
Jason Bound
John Fishback
Witt Salley
Marcia Wheeler

2007

Martha Crise
Jennifer Dunkel
Gene Hogue 
Justin Pedigo
Diana Penrose

EXCELLENCE IN EDUCATION

T he Excellence in Education Awards were created in 1992 to recognize quality individuals throughout the institution. 
Excellence in Education candidates are nominated by staff members, selected by a college-wide Recognition 
Committee, and recognized at the college’s annual in-service meeting. Each winner receives a plaque and a cash award 

from the OTC Foundation. These awards are funded each year by the Turner Family Foundation. OTC has conferred 94 
Excellence in Education Awards since the program began in 1992. Below are the last six years of award winners.  

 2012 Excellence in Education Award recipients: Jacob Lewellen, Janet Sell, Becky Dalton, Lawrence Lininger, and Thomas McCune.
Not pictured: Daniel Kopsas.
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donor honor roll

$500,000 and above

U.S. Department of Labor - OSHA

$100,000 - $499,999

City of Hollister 
Robert W. Plaster Foundation, Inc.
The Sunderland Foundation

$10,000 - $99,999

Audio Acoustics
Bob & Susan Beine
Jerry & Shara Cash 
Dean Collins 
Community Foundation of the 
Ozarks 

J. Howard Fisk Limousine, Inc.
Sam & June Hamra
Gravelle & Harris Scholarship Fund 
Lelia Heuer Charitable Trust 
Foundation 

Johnstone Supply 
Jon’s Mid America Fire Apparatus
Musgrave Foundation 
Ozarks Antique Auto Club 
Pepsi Beverages Company
Steve & Raeanne Presley 
Ralph & Helen Ramsey Scholarship 
Reliable Toyota 
Roy W. Slusher Foundation 
Smith-Glynn-Callaway Medical 
Foundation 

Neal Spencer
Turner Family Foundation

$2,500 – $9,999

ColorVision
Davis Properties
Hartmann Foundation 
John Linden Hayes Donor Advised 
Fund 

Robert & Frances Keever Trust
Mercy Smith Glynn Callaway Clinic
Thomas & Sherry Montileone
Ollis Family Foundation 
Parkcrest Dental Group 
Larry & Donna Snyder 
Springfield Fire Department

$1,000 - $2,499

William & Marge Bell
Tim & Kenna Burnet
Dawn Busick 
Care To Learn - Springfield Fund/
CFO 

Christian County Elks Lodge 2777 
Jerry Clark 
Leon & Dorothy Combs
Commerce Bancshares Foundation 
Lillian Cox
Cliff Davis
Greg DeLong & Debbie Cook 
Dusty & Lacy Emmert
Ferrell-Duncan Clinic 
Jeffrey & Julie Gower
Hal & Nancy Higdon 
Nikki Holden & Joe Lutomske 
Rick & Karen Hughlett
Shirley Lawler 

Jeff Layman
David McKinsey & Maithe Enriquez 
Holly Melton
Marla Moody 
Jim F. & Cathy Moore
L.A. & Glyna Nickels 
O’Reilly Family Foundation 
Penney Charitable Fund 
Donna Powers
Jan Robbins
Susan Siemens 
Jim & Barbara Towery
Steve Warlick
Todd & Stacy Yerby

$500 - $999

Ace Transmission
Joan Barrett
LaRaine Bauer
William Blankenship
Brigitte’s Wig Boutique
Stephanie Brown
Linda Caldwell
Carnahan, Evans, Cantwell & Brown 
P.C.

Carla Chance
Classic Chevy Club 
El Club de Español
Vanessa Germeroth
Great Southern Bank 
Charles Harper 
Jeff Kulback
Joel & Jenny McKinsey
Timothy McKinsey
Neale & Newman, LLP

G enerous donors make dreams 
a reality for OTC students. 
The Chancellor’s Circle is a 

dedicated group of citizens who enhance 
programs and support Ozarks Technical 
Community College students in a 
significant way.  By contributing $500 
or more each year, Chancellor’s Circle 
members are instrumental in ensuring 
student success.
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donor honor roll

Nelnet Business Solutions, Inc. 
Ollis & Company Risk & Benefit 
Advisors 

OTC Culinary Arts Department 
Palmerton & Parrish, Inc. 
Rob Rector
Southwest Missouri Code Officials 
Pam Vokolek
Kenneth & Marcia Wheeler

$499 and below

Marylynne Abbott
Andrew Aberle
Tara Ackerman
Michael Adamek
MJ Alexander
Jesse Allen
Kat Allie
Danyel Anderson
Richard Anderson
Don Aripoli
Constance Asher
Lisa Atwell
Chris Austin
Kim Bailey
Alyson Baker
David Ball
Gabriele Barber
Floyd Barnhill & Chyanne Adams
Lisa Beebe
Beth Berns
Steve Biermann
Steven Bishop
Susan Blakey
Christina Boyce-Goodson

Carla Bradley
Katherine Brady
Randy Brock
Carolyn Brockman
Hope Brooks-Lovan
Denny Brown
Tricia Brown
Donna Bryant
Gerald Bryant
Kathy Buchholz
JoAnn Buckner
Nicole Bulone
Dana Burpo
Annette Burtin
Staci Burton
Annie Busch
Cheryl Butler
Rona Butrick
Debbie Carlstrom
Beth Carpenter
William Carpenter
Kim Cary
Emma Case
Dustin Childress
Megan Christiansen
Arlene Chriswell
Rody Clark
Sally Clark
Catherine Clemens
George & Helen Clinkenbeard
Stephanie Cobb
Elizabeth Coffelt
Sherry Coker
Charles & Stephanie Correll
Jill Cox

Katherine Craft
Pamela Crafts
Claude Crain
Elise Crain
Samantha Crandall
Karen Creighton
Rebecca Crocker
Dale Crutcher
Rebecca Dalton
Joyce Dana
Chasity Daniels
Douglas Dashnaw
Penny Davenport
Chris Delp
Brittany Dickinson
Keith Dinwiddie
Lynda Doepker
Gary Dollens
William Dowdy
Jack Dozier
Jonathan Drozdowski
Jennifer Dunkel

W e would like to extend a 
special thanks to those 
who support students 

and programs at Ozarks Technical 
Community College by contributing to 
the OTC Foundation. Your generosity 
helps provide education, job training 
and lifelong learning to countless 
students.

Donors are recognized for their 
gifts to the college in the OTC 
Foundation Annual Report. Gifts 
and pledge payments received 
between July 1, 2011, and 
June 30, 2012, are included in 
this report. Donors who have 
made a planned or endowed 
gift to support Ozarks Technical 
Community College will also be 
recognized at an annual event.  

Recognition
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donor honor roll

Julia Edwards
Peter Edwards
Kelly Everding
Christine Evers
David Felin
Robert Flatness
Deanna Ford
David Fotopulos
Eric Freeman
Melissa Freres
Steven Fritts
John Gambon
Travis Garrison
Gail Garton
Ramona George
Jessica Gerard
George Gibeau
Fran Giglio
Donna Graham
Renee Graves
Kimberly Greene
Robert Griffith
Sherry Griffitts
Susan Gunter
Ida Guynn
Debbie Hall
Stan Hall
Marilyn Hamann
Lynnar Hamilton
Amy Hart
Ethan Hart
Holly Hartmann
R.E. & L.L. Hein

Ashley Higbee
David Higginbotham
David Hoffman
Shanna Holcomb
Michael Holik
James Holmes
John & Cindy Hoskins
Michelle Howard
Glynette Hubach
Lisa Hunter
Laura Hutt
Tim Hyden
Patrick Iver
Jeff Jochems
Jeff Johnson
Tamela Jones
Sheila Kaylor
Karon Kessler
Debbie Kirksey
Don Kleier
Mary Ann Kneip
Trish Knox
Paul Kraeger
Eric Kyle
George Lamelza
Shawna Lannan
Joel LaReau
Carolyn Larsen
Jacob Lewellen
Cheryl Li
Aaron Light
Ernest Lorenc
Ginger Luke
Sara Luna

Loren Lundstrom
Louise Lunn
Michael Madden
Faith Mann
Lisa Marks
Jennifer Marshall
Dana Mason
Lindsay Mather
Lacey Mattheis
Beth Mawhiney
Danelle Maxwell
Shane May
Belinda McCarthy
J’Neal McCoy
Sammy & Angeline McCroskey
Tracy McGrady
Jackie McKinsey
Morey Mechlin
Jeffrey Meyer
Angela Miller
Jyssica Miller
Joe Millsap
Jim Moore
Nicole Moore
Sue Moore
Kay Murnan
Norman K. & Pat Myers
Brooke Neill
Rebecca Neill
Bob & Mary Jane Nelson
Bera Nichols
Becky Noel
Gavin O’Connor
Lyndell & Constance Oller

$499 and below (continued)
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donor honor roll

Donors are recognized for their 
gifts to the college in the OTC 
Foundation Annual Report. Gifts 
and pledge payments received 
between July 1, 2011, and 
June 30, 2012, are included in 
this report. Donors who have 
made a planned or endowed 
gift to support Ozarks Technical 
Community College will also be 
recognized at an annual event.  

Recognition

Carol Osborne
Kimberly Otradovec
Kathryn Owen
Al & Patti Penny
Diana Penrose
Kathy Perkins
Richard & Margaret Peterson
Cindy Phillips
Gary Powell
David Pulley
Michael Pulley
Misty Ragland
Danielle Redburn
Lisa Reece
Casey Reed
John & Jeannie Reed
Stephanie Rem
Lance Renner
David Richards
Andre & Vera Ronay
Glen & Carol Roper
Peter Rothrock
Chris Rubrecht
Elizabeth Ruddick
Karla Rues
Paula Ruth
Witt Salley
Zeke & Betty Salmon
Madalyn Scanio
Larry Scharnberg
Ted Scott
David & Janet Sell
Dana Sherman

Alexandria Shockley
Angela Shreckhise
Miriam Siefken
Joe Siler
Edward & Charlotte Skiffington
Marshall Snodgrass
David & Geneva Sorrell
George Southwick
Jayna Spindler
Tilesha Stanfield
Cindy Stephens
Thomas & Mauna Strand
Henry & Maryellen Stratmann
Kim Sutton
Robert & Mildred Swackhamer
Barrie Talbott
Sherry Taylor
Eloise Thomas
Joyce Thomas
Loren & Velma Thompson
Mandy Thompson
Dana Thorp-Patterson
Elaine Tipton
Paul Trout
Richard Turner
Stacey Updegraff
Richard & Darlene Verheyen
Leticia Vosotros
David Walker
Justin Walker
Rochelle Wallen
Jessica Walter
Jeff Warner
Deborah Weatherly

Katherine Webb
Sallee Webb
Khataza Wheatley
Ann White
Ryan White
James Whitt
Jessica Whittington
Amanda Williams
Donald Williams
Cherelle Wilson
Ashlei Woelk
Bobbi Wood
Brenda Woods
Doran Woods
Victoria Wren
Chelsey Wright
Susan Wright
Kerry Wrinkle
Russell Wydeen
John Yinger

$499 and below (continued)



30    Annual Report 2012

donor honor roll

In Memory of Lila Butrick
Kay Murnan

In Memory of Judge Russell Clark
Jerry Clark
David E. & Geneva Sorrell

In Memory of Don Clinkenbeard
Floyd Barnhill & Chyanne Adams
Jo Ann Buckner
George & Helen Clinkenbeard
Dale Crutcher
Penny Davenport
Cliff Davis
First & Calvary Presbyterian Church
Debbie Hall
R.E. & L.L. Hein
Laura Hutt
Mary Ann Kneip
Ernest Lorenc
Louise Lunn
Sammy & Angeline McCroskey
Jackie McKinsey
Kay Murnan
Norman K. & Pat Myers
Neale & Newman, LLP
Bob & Mary Jane Nelson
Lyndell & Constance Oller
Al & Patti Penny
Richard & Margaret Peterson
John & Jeannie Reed
Elizabeth Ruddick
Zeke & Betty Salmon
Edward & Charlotte Skiffington
Larry & Donna Snyder
Thomas & Mauna Strand
Henry & Maryellen Stratmann
Robert & Mildred Swackhamer
Loren & Velma Thompson
Richard & Darlene Verheyen

In Memory of Jim E. Frank
Holly Melton

In Memory of L.D. Howe
OTC Allied Health Department

In Memory of Lander James Johnston
Hal & Nancy Higdon

In Memory of John Lambert
Bob & Susan Beine
Andy & Stephanie Brown
Leon & Dorothy Combs
Cliff Davis
Dusty & Lacy Emmert
John & Susan Gentry
Jeffrey & Julie Gower
Marilyn Hamann
Sam & June Hamra
Jeff Layman
Nikki Holden & Joe Lutomske 
Rick & Karen Hughlett
Jim F. & Cathy Moore
Jan Robbins
Larry & Donna Snyder  
Neal Spencer
Jim & Barbara Towery
Steve Warlick

In Memory of Matthew McKinsey
Charles & Stephanie Correll
David McKinsey & Maithe Enriquez
Joel & Jenny McKinsey
Timothy McKinsey
Andre & Vera Ronay

In Memory of Jane Payne
Arlene Chriswell
Hal & Nancy Higdon

In Memory of Jerald Powers
Donna Powers
Todd & Stacy Yerby

In Memory of Sandra Kay Hall 
Richardson

Arlene Chriswell

In Memory of Frank Shepard
Staci Burton
Cheryl Butler
Catherine Clemens
Julia Edwards
Steven Fritts
Jessica Gerard
Donna Graham
Loren Lundstrom
Dana Mason
Jeffrey Meyer
Michael Pulley
Susan Siemens
Barrie Talbott

In Memory of Bonnie L. Trapp
John & Cindy Hoskins

In Memory of Jarred Welch
Tim & Kenna Burnet

In Memory of Don Wessel
Cliff Davis
Kay Murnan
Larry & Donna Snyder

In Honor of Sam Hamra
Carnahan, Evans, Cantwell & Brown 

P.C.

In Honor of Rick Hughlett
417 Magazine

In Honor of Jackie McKinsey
Annie Busch
Elise Crain
Joyce Dana
Belinda McCarthy
Morey Mechlin

G ifts to honor or remember outstanding individuals is a special way to pay tribute to a friend or loved one. The 
following donors made contributions to the OTC Foundation in honor or in memory of someone special in their 
lives. These gifts help provide the education and skills necessary for student success. 
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ScholarshipS & funds

AEL GED Scholarship 
ASA Scholarship
Bob and Susan Beine Scholarship
Carol Jones Scholarship
Chancellor’s Scholarship
Charles B. and Betty J. Black Memorial 

Scholarship
Charles T. Banta Sr. Scholarship
Charlie and Mary Beth O’Reilly 

Scholarship
Christian County Elks Lodge 2777
Christian County Master Gardener 

Scholarship
Classified Staff Scholarship
CoxHealth Scholarship
Culinary Arts Scholarship 
Dean, Anna Mae and David Dean Lewis 

Scholarship
Dental Programs Scholarship
Early Childhood Development Students 

Scholarship
El Club de Español Leadership Award 

Scholarship
Fallen Soldier Scholarship
Ferrell Duncan Clinic Foundation 

Scholarship
Fine Arts Scholarship
First Generation College Student 

Scholarship
Frances Collins Memorial Scholarship
Frank Shepard Study Abroad Scholarship
Fuller/Moody Family Scholarship
Gravelle and Harris Scholarship
Hartmann Foundation Construction 

Scholarship
Integrity Home Care Scholarship
J.E. (Ed) Jenkins Memorial Scholarship

James William Scott Memorial 
Scholarship

Jarred Welch Memorial Scholarship
Jerald Powers Memorial Scholarship
Jim Hintz/Hospitality Management 

Scholarship
Jim E. Frank Memorial Scholarship
J.J.B. Craftsmanship Scholarship
Joe and Betty Jo DeLong Scholarship
John Lambert Scholarship
John Linden Hayes Scholarship
Judge Russell Clark Memorial 

Scholarship
Judy Breeding Accounting Scholarship
Koch/Shady Inn Scholarship
Lander James Johnston Scholarship
Larson Family Scholarship
Lee H. Cruse Charitable Trust
Lelia Heuer Charitable Trust
Lifelong Learning Scholarship
Linda Gingry Clark Memorial 

Scholarship
Marge Bell Community Spirit 

Scholarship
Marti Speckman Memorial Scholarship
Matt McKinsey Memorial Scholarship for 

Students with Special Needs
Memorial Scholarship Fund
Mercy Health Springfield Communities 

Scholarship
Musgrave Foundation
Nina Myers Memorial Scholarship
Nixa Garden Club Scholarship
Nursing Scholarship
O’Reilly Family Foundation Scholarship
OTC Foundation Golf Tournament 

Scholarship

Ozarks Antique Auto Club Scholarship
Parkcrest Dental Group Scholarship
Pepsi Scholarship
Ralph and Helen Ramsey Memorial 

Scholarship
Respiratory Therapy Fund
Reliable BMW/Audi Springfield 

Automotive Scholarship
Reliable Toyota Lexus Scion Automotive 

Scholarship
Richard Glenn Staats Scholarship
Rick and Karen Hughlett Scholarship
Robert and Frances Keever Trust
Rods and Relics Scholarship
Roy W. Slusher Foundation
Sam F. and June S. Hamra Scholarship
Smith-Glynn-Callaway Foundation
Society of Manufacturing Engineers 

Scholarship
Southwest Missouri Code Officials 

Scholarship
Spine Institute Scholarship 
Students in Free Enterprise Scholarship
Trustees Scholarship
Turner Family Foundation Scholarship
William N. Bunselmeyer Memorial 

Scholarship
Workforce Development:

•  Construction Readiness Scholarship
•  Heavy Equipment Operator 
Scholarship
•  Transport Training Institute 
Scholarship
•  Welding Scholarship

M any special scholarships 
and funds have been 
established through the 

OTC Foundation. Some of them are 
in memory of individuals; others are 
funded by businesses, organizations and 
individuals.
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Financial report

Assets 2011 2012

Great Southern Bank - Foundation $191,423 $199,950

Community Foundation of the Ozarks $2,515,632 $2,860,716 

Total Assets $2,707,055 $3,060,666 

As of June 30, 2012, with comparative totals for June 30, 2011. Based on pre-audit 2012 financial statements.

Fund Balance 2011 2012

Unrestricted  $440,897  $438,750

Restricted $890,866 $1,089,949

Endowment (Revocable) $746,042 $721,815

Endowment (Irrevocable)  $629,250  $810,152

Total Fund Balance  $2,707,055  $3,060,666

OTC Foundation Balance Sheet

OTC Foundation Assets Growth
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Financial report

Diversity of Giving Foundation Gifts

Scholarship Recipients Scholarship Awards
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The OTC Foundation was 
established in 1995 to help meet 
the growing needs of the college. 
At the time of incorporation, 
Ozarks Technical Community 
College was in its fifth year of 
operation, with 3,507 college 
credit students. Presently, the 
college serves more than 15,000 
credit students and an additional 
14,000 non-credit students. OTC 
continues to grow, helping to 
meet the strong demand for job-
skills education and workforce 
training in southwest Missouri.

The OTC Foundation is 
incorporated as a not-for-
profit 501(c)(3) corporation 
independent from the college. 

The OTC Foundation Board of 
Directors is comprised of 29 
community leaders representing a 
broad cross-section of businesses 
within the college’s service 
area. Board members represent 
leadership and community service 
and share the Foundation’s value 
of ensuring opportunities for 
success at OTC.
 

The mission of the OTC 
Foundation is to maximize 
private gift support for the 
college while continuously laying 
the groundwork for future 
fundraising success, in order to 
aid the college in fulfilling its 
own mission of excellence in 
education, research, and service.

ways to SUPPORT

M aking a charitable gift to the OTC Foundation is an important and 
personal decision. We invite you to invest in the students at OTC by 
considering the following ways to make a difference. The information 

provided below may be useful, but you should not consider it legal or tax advice. 
You should contact your attorney, tax advisor or accountant for details.  

Ways to Give

•   Unrestricted Contributions: Contributions can be made to the area of greatest 
need for student support at the college.

•   Restricted Contributions: Contributions can be made to a specific area of the 
college, such as a departmental, named or endowed scholarship fund.

•   Named Gifts: Contributions can be made to establish a scholarship in two ways:

•   Donors can give an annual gift of $1,000 or more per year for multiple years.  
This may be done in one’s own name or to honor another individual.

•   Donors can establish an endowed fund with a minimum initial investment of 
$10,000. The fund can be in your name, the names of you and your spouse 
or the name of another family member, friend or colleague. Each investment 
will support OTC students or programs for eternity.  

	
Types of Contributions

•   Cash, check or credit card

•   Appreciated assets such as stocks, bonds, mutual fund distributions

•   Personal property such as equipment, art, vehicles or furnishings

•   Online gifts at foundation.otc.edu

•   Matching gift

•   A planned gift, such as:

•   Bequest

•   Real estate 

•   Life insurance

•   Retirement plan

•   Charitable gift annuity

•   Charitable remainder trust

•   Charitable lead trust

OTC Foundation Staff

About US

Board of directors

OTC Foundation Mission

Mr. Cliff Davis
Executive Director of the OTC Foundation

Ms. Malari Vandervort
Assistant to the Director of Development

Ms. Stephanie Brown
College Director of Development	

Ms. Kristin Farish
Secretary to the OTC Foundation 
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college leadership

OTC Board of Trustees

Mr. Larry Snyder
Chair

Mr. Greg DeLong
Vice Chair

Dr. Maryellen Stratmann
Secretary

Mr. Jeff Layman
Treasurer

Ms. Jackie McKinsey 

Mr. J. Howard Fisk

OTC Foundation Board of Directors

Mr. John Q. Hammons 
Honorary Chairman

Mr. Bob Beine
Ms. Judy Breeding
Ms. Hattie Brown
Dr. Jerry Cash
Mr. Leon Combs
Mr. Kirk Elmquist
Dr. Marshall Gordon
Mr. Sam Hamra
Mr. Mark Haseltine
Mr. Tyler Hedden
Ms. Nikki Holden
Mr. Rick Hughlett
Mr. Jim Hutcheson

Mr. Curtis Jared
Mr. Joe Jenkins
Mr. Bill Killian
Mr. Jim Moore
Mr. Tony Orlando
Ms. Dianne Elizabeth Osis
Mr. Steve Plaster
Ms. Jan Robbins
Mr. Neal Spencer
Mr. Paul Sundy
Mr. Jon Swope
Mr. Jim Towery

OTC Administration

Dr. Hal L. Higdon
Chancellor

Dr. Steven Bishop
Provost and Vice Chancellor for  
Academic Affairs

Mr. Cliff Davis
Vice Chancellor for Advancement |  
Student Affairs | Workforce Development  
Executive Director of the OTC Foundation

Mr. Joel LaReau
Vice Chancellor for Information Technology

Ms. Marla Moody
Vice Chancellor for Finance

Mr. Rob Rector
Vice Chancellor for Administrative Services

Dr. Jeff Jochems
President, OTC Richwood Valley Campus

Ms. Joan Barrett
Associate Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs

Mr. Jeffrey Gower
Chair

Mr. John Gentry 
Secretary

The Honorable Raeanne Presley
Vice Chair

Mr. Chip Sheppard 
Treasurer



1001 East Chestnut Expressway
Springfield, Missouri 65802
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Generosity makes 
dreams a reality. 

We invite you to invest in the students 
at OTC with your gift. We help students 
by funding scholarships, endowments for 
new programs, and capital improvements. 
There are many ways you can make a 
difference. Contact us today.

foundation.otc.edu


